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have been many inquiries regarding; 
I IR2 l 8 that have come .cress Iny desk. We are 
looking for a qualified instructor, who can c-ertify our 
members to the standards set rorth in this hill. Right 
now, there is an i Pis truk: Dr in Westelte.ster County that 
is so busy , he can not ace pt arn; new retiree ' s- As 

soon as we get word on a certified instructor+ we will 
pass it on to you. 

Albany has been extremely quiet with the new 
elections and bc.ilh houses in hibernation. We keep 
close contact with our Notional Or ,anization who is 
right on top (gall that is going on. Jim bergersen our 
new National President is well abreast of the goings 
on in Albany and relays any new inlbririation to the 
local presidcrils. Jim is f,oi ng to be a great addition to 
the National 1 0-1 3. 

As the year drew to ils close, it was time to sit 
back and look al whal was accomplished and what 
has not been accomplished, ()nee again the Verrazano 
10-13 has made a large donation to the Police Relief 
Fund which totaled $3,500. We also have been active 
in Inca[ 10 - I 3's throughout the city. l personally have 
attended several and what makes you stop and think 

ein next page 
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is the costs that are confronted by our brother and 
sister officers, This is what mako our organization 
tic, important, If wk: dott`I lookout for each other, no 

e else will. Keep active_ and support our functions. 
Come to our mod iiigs lo relic w Oki aqua intances and 
have a good tinic. Pay your dues so that we can keep 
the Vcrrazano solvent, It is a shame to say that were it 
not for a handful of members who shoulder the 
majority of the work, the organization would falter. 

I have learned of a couple of new scams that 
are circulating. Be careful with the emails that you 
receive_ The latest is an alleged company informing 
you that you have made art online purchase to the 
tune of a few hundred dollars. They question you as 
to i r their inflirmation is correct and ifyou made this 
purchase. They will ask for your date of birth and 
sometimes your social security number_ In the 
investigative business that 1 am currently in, I have a 
database which will give your social security number 
if you have the correct name. address and date of birth. 
Once these actors get this information, lhey can open 
accounts and utilize the same beibre you know what's 
happening. 

Another scam is with the purchase of "Gill 
Cards" from a display rack. Actors are now jotting 
down the numbers of these cards and wilt call the 
company to ascertain the balance. OW: they find the 
card is activated, they have been making purchases 
On the Same via internet. Once agai Pl it is the computer 
that gets us in trouble, 1 remember lighting the job 
when they took my manual Underwood From me in 
the squad and replaced h with an electric typewriter. 

realize that we are in a computer world, but tie careful 
in its use. 

You all have been mailed your new 
membership cards -along with a card from the National 

[ 0-13.1 know that you run into prior brother and sister 
officers. Let than know who we are and what we do. 
The old adage states "there is strength in numbers". 
1 - his is so true- C.'3pec ia I ly when wheel ing and dealing 
in Albany. Make an effort to join us on our trip to 
Albany this year. We have new Legislators, 
Assemblymen. Mild N1101, We need to let our 
voices be heard. 

This writer attended the National Law 
Enforcement Holiday Luncheon on December 15,  

2006, There were many politicians present who were 
all looking for pals on the hack. I must have sounded 
like a broken record by bringing up the bill to 
guarantee our health benefits. Our National will keep 
up this light Rif us in Albany. 

happened to he seated next to Omar Minaya, 
Cicncral Manager of the Mets. It seems that he is a 
big law en lbrcernent Ian. I invited him to our annual 
golf outing, even though with his busy schedule he 
was quick to point out that he will send Met tickets 
for us to raffle oft 

Our Vice President, Anthony DeNatale paid a 
visit to 1-tarry fvlorsc in Florida. Ile informs me that 
silicone valley has taken up a new place of business 
in Del Ray Beach. Itarry will be up for the holidays 
and l understand that !laxly is still Harry. lk is feeling 
well and rumor has it that he will become the new 
Mayor of 1)6 Ray Reach, 

Tony Perrone. our ex President of the National 
1 0-  13 came to our Holiday 1.Cineheon. His lovely wife 
Pat was also present. Tony addressed the members 
and informed them that he will he taking over as 
President of the 1-Itidson, Valley 10-13, You can't keep 
old dogs down. 

One of our new members and old friend of 
mine, Vincent Mootagna ow of the 62" pet, was at 
the Holiday Luncheon, He informed me of a person 
who certi Iles range instructors and is interested in 
certifying our members to qualify for I IR2 l 8. I fe will 
be coat= ring me and as soon as evetything is in place, 
will pass the information to our naernhers. 

J ust a reminder, please get your 2007 dues in 
as soon as possible. Make an overt effort to attend 
our informative meetings and support your 
organization, 

l 'O„ny\S 
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IMPORTANT 
PHONE NUMBERS 

NYPD General Information —1-646-610-5000 
Pension Section 	  1-212-693-5100 
Out of State, call Toll Free 	 1-866-692-7733 
PBA Health & Welfare 	 1-212-349-7560 
PRA Toll Free 	  1-877-844-5842 
IDEA 	  1-212-587-9120 
SBA 	  1-212-431-6555 
LBA & CEA 	  1-212-964-7500 
Social Security 	  I-800-772-1213 
Gill 	  I-800-358-5500 
Empire Blue Cross 	 1-800-433-9592 
Medicare "A" 	  1-800-433-9592 
]Medicare "B" 	  1-800-333-7586 
Caremark 	  14 77-722-7911 
Ret. Health Ben. (Rector SO -1-212-513-0470 
Police Relief Fund I 

Emergency Medical Sqd. 	 1-718-626-9320 
or 	  1-718-626-9321 

NYC Health Line 	 1-800-521-9574 
VA Benefits 	  1-800-827-1000 
NYC Pension Weh Site: 

h 	/in e.m. .overlrini Urn 	vfillome.htro I 

Keep Informed 
Visit our Website at 

WWW. 11 yeop.c orn  
to find out all the latest 

information concerning your 
NYC Verrazano 10-13 

Association! 

NYC Verrazano 10-13 Association 

NOTE NEW MUTING  LOCATION 

Knights of Columbus Si Council 
22 Hillside Terrace 

Staten Island, New York 10308 
(718) 31 . 7-0343 

Call the 10-13 Office for directions 
(718) 987-6354 

CONDO FOR SALE 
MARCO ISLAND, Fi ORI DA  

2 Bedroom, 2 1/2 baths for sale at the 
Marco Villas 

1st Floor: Living room, eat-in kitchen 
with new microwave, refrigerator and 

stove, 1/2 bath, enclosed Lanai to 
private yard. 

2nd Floor: 2 Bedrooms, 2 full baths, 
new A/C, washer/dryer, hot water heater, 

garbage disposal. 

New tile 1st floor, new carpet 2nd floor. 

1 mile to private beach and shopping. 
Walk to park, YMCA, library, tennis courts 

and 24-hour health care facility. 

Fully furnished. $374,900.00 

WWW,V I  SUALTOUR.COM  Tour # 508137 

For further information, 
call Tony Franzese at (917) 748-9552 
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Vice President's 
Lines 	by Anthony G DeNaiale 

Here we are al the beginning of another new year. I 
hope that 2006 was a good one for our members and 
their farnilies. it k my sincere wish that 2007 is filled 
with good health and happiness liar all. 

I'd like to thank all Board members and trustees who 
helped to make this past year a successful one for our 
organisation_ Through they eflbris of President Rich 
Commesso, our membership has increased. and 
continues to grow, This past June members and guests 
participated in what was our most successful golf 
outing. This was no small task. and through the eflbrts 
of our Board and the many volunteers. it came oil 
withOUt a hitch_ Thanks to all who helped and 
participated we were able to increase our gilt to the 
Police Relief Fund. This year's outing is expected to 
be bigger and better than ever. 

2006 saw the inception of the Joseph Bellistri 
Memorial Scholarship Fund. Checks were awarded 
to college students in his honor. Joe was our charter 
Treasurer and a good friend and colleague to many of 
us. This fund was made possible by donations from 
our members at each monthly Meeting. Our members 
have also risen to the occasion when asked to 
contribute to I 0- I 3's for our acti ve brothers and sisters. 
For all the good that we've experienced in 2006, the 
year had its share of tragedy and disappointments. Our 
brawn troops continue in put themselves in harms way 
and lay down their lives to help free a country and to 
protect our freedom. Our own heroes on the front lines 
in the war on crime in the city have also made the 
supreme sacrifice to protect our freedom, God bless 
each and every one of them. 

Our disappointments were capped off by the failure 
of a governor and key legislators to pass a much 
needed health protection bill. Rest assured, the 
Executive Board will continue to press on. Hopefully, 
Governor Spitzer will understand just how important 
this legislation is_ We ask our members in accompany 
US to Albany this upcoming "Lobby Day:," to support 
the effort 
At this time I'd like to give a special thank you to our 
"Chef Extraordinairc," Al Russo. Each meeting Al 
continues to put together a meal that would grace 
anyone's table. His efforts are tireless, and do not go 
unnoticed. There isn't an organization that I know of 
that puts out a feast the likes of which arc prepared by 
Al. 

Finally. I'd like to ask each °four members to reach 
out to a fellow retiree and tell them about our 
organization. You don't have to be a Board Member 
to recruit, 

Secretary's Notes 
by Jack Heilman 

November 15,21106 Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by President 
Rich Comniesso with a salute to the flag and a moment 
of silence for all sick and departed members. The 
troops in Iraq were also in our prayers. President 
Commesso informed the members of a typing error 
in the last newsletter. If a member reached the age 62 
in the year 2006, his cola money will not be deducted 
from his VSE. 

Director 'firm Deegar and Sergeant James 
Cooke Were present from the NYPI) Police Relief 
Emergency Medical Squad, President Commesso 
presented them with a check for $3,500 which was 
the proceeds from the annual golf tournament held 

-4- 	 Continued on next page 
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this past June, Director Deegar addressed the 
members and thanked them for our continued support. 
A few of the members told Of their personal dealings 
with the Emergency Medical Squad. A call was made 
and the needed medical supplies were received the 
next. day. 

Once again A[ Russo outdid himself with a 
lavish turkey dinner with all the trimmings, It 
appeared that the members were having their last 
meat. All enjoyed the fare as there were no leftovers. 

After the break, Captain Ed Reuss address the 
members and informed them of a meeting for the 
Emergency Response Program. New II) cards will 
he issued to 'Members who volunteer For this program. 
Anyone interested irl joining should contact Captain 
Reuss through his NYCORCOM. 

National President Jim Fcrgurson attended the 
meeting and addressed the membership. Jim stressed 
that he will continue the fight for all retired members 
with regard lo health protection and VSF issues, I-Ie 
states that he is availa1-31e to all 10-13 organizations 
throughout the country. 

The 50/50 raffle was won by John 
McLoughlin who made a generous donation to the 
Joseph "Buffalo" Bellistri Scholarship Fund. 

December 20, 2006 Meeting 

Tire meeting started off with a salute to the 
flag and a moment or silence for all our sick and 
departed tylembors. A special prayer was said fir our 
troops overseas, President Commies:so updated our 
membership regarding upcoming events. They were 
informed of the annual golf outing that wil l take place 
on -lone 11, 2006 at the Bunker Hill Golf Course. 
The Fee will again be $100,00 per golfer and the same 
holds true Ibr the sponsorship of a hole or tee_ Once 
again all proceeds from die sponsorship will go to 
the NYPD Police Relief Fund_ Rich also reminded 
Lis of the annual trip to Albany and stressed the 
importance ofa large turnout_ 'There arc newly elected 
politicians that we must recoil with. President 

Coramesso then read a letter from the NYPD Relief 
Fund Director which thanked us for our contribution. 
We had guest speakers from an insurance company 
that informed the members of long term health care_ 
Informationwas passed out in the form (PrpaMpilk.IS. 
Mr, & Mrs. John Nernmeth were present with their 
son who was presented with the first annual Joseph 
- Buffalo" Bellestri scholarship. Frank Rapacciuolo, 
chairman of the scholarship fluid presented a check 
for $500.00. After breaking for a hot holiday meal 
prepared by Chef Al Russo, the singing group 'The 
Husbands" entertained us. Margaret Falcone got up 
and joined the group which sang songs from the 50's 
on up, The evening came to an end with "Lucky" Ed 
Bell winning the 50-50, Ed made a generous donation 
hack to the organization. Second prize was won by 
"Big" Jim Aanasen who also made a donation. Bottles 
of cheer were won by Jack Moran, Joe Marra, Ben 
Caruso, "Irish"  Eddie Jordan and Joe Coniglio. 

Holiday Luncheon December 27, 20116 

Our annual Holiday Luncheon was again held at the 
King's Buffet on Richmond Ave, Staten island, NY. 
Once again it was well attended ‘vith members as far 
away from Florida, Long Island, New Jersey, Brooklyn 
and Staten Island attending. After putting aside the 
normal fonnaiitie5 of the meeting., the members ate 
and ate and ate. T personally noted that there were 
members who knew their way around a buffet. Their 
plates were always well balanced. We were entertained 
by a retired member of the N YPL) Pete Michaels, who 
has been on all the laic night shows and has entertailWLE 
throughout the eountsy. [lc brought along his little 
Italian puppet who had everyone laughing till it hut 
For those of you who don't make our meetings, talk 
to someone who has, A great time was had by all. It 
was good to see alt the old faces (and I mean old) 
whom f haven't seen in a Long time. To those o you 
from Florida, I hope you make it. hack to your 
concentration camps with golf courses satbly. I 
personally want to wish all our members a joyous and 
happy New Year! 
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This past June. Director Deegur addressed the 

members and thanked than for our continued support. 

A lew of the members told of their personal dealings 

with the Emergency Medical Squad. A call was made 

and the needed medical supplies were received the 
next day. 

Once again Al Russo outdid himself with a 
lavish turkey dinner with all the trimmings. It 

appeared that the members were having their last 

meal, All enjoyed the fare as there were no leftovers. 

After the break. Captain F.cl Reuss address the 

members and informed them or a meeting for the 
Emergency li.qprinse Program. New 1D cards will 

be issued to members wim volunteer for this prograEn. 

Anyone interested in joining should contact Captain 

Reuss through his N VCOP.COM . 

National President Jim Fergurson attended the 

meeting and addressed the membership, Jim stressed 
that he will continuo the tight fur all retired members 

with regard to health prutcc1ka and \NI.' issues. Ile 

states that he is available to all 1 0-1 3 organizations 

throughout the country. 

The 50/50 raffle was won by John 

McLoughlin who made a genemus donation to the 
Joseph "Buffalo-  Bell istri Scholarship Fund, 

December 20, 24106 Meeting 

The meeting started oft with a salute LO the 

flag and a moment of silence for all our sick and 

departed members. A special prayer was said for our 

troops overseas. President Commesso updated our 

membership regarding upcoming events. They were 

informed of the annual golfouting that will take place 

on June II, 2006 at the Bunker I Iill (loll' Course. 

The fee will again ho $100_00 per golfer .,trl the same 

holds true for the sponsorship of a hole or tee. Once 

again all proceeds from the sponsorship will go to 

the NYPD Police Relief Fund. Rich also reminded 
us of the annual trip to Albany and Ntressed the 
importance of a large turnout. 'I'here are newly elected 
politicians that we must recon with. President 

Commesso then read a letter from the NYPD Relief 

Fund Director which thanked us tbr our contri ution, 

We had guest speakers from an insurance company 

that infomied the members of long tern health care. 

information was passed out in the form of pamphlets, 

Mr. & Mrs. John Nemmeth were present with their 
on who was presented with the nest annual Joseph 

"Bullalo" liellestri scholarship, l'rank Rapacciuolo. 

chairman of the scholarship fund presented a check 

for $50000. Mier breaking for a hot holiday meal 

prepared by Chef Al Russo, the singing group "The 

Husbands" entertained us. Margaret Falcone got up 

and joined the group which sang songs from the 50's 

on up. The evening came to an end with "Lucky" Ed 

Bell winning the 50-50. Ed made a generous donation 
back 141 the organization, Second prize was won by 
"Bin" Jim Aar assn who also made a donation_ Bottles 

of cheer were won by Jack Moran, Joe Man -a, Ben 

Caruso, Irish" Eddie Jordan and Joe Coniglio. 

Holiday lamehenn December 27, 20titri 

Our annual Holiday Luncheon was again held at the 

King's Buffet on Richmond Ave, Staten island, NY. 

Once again it was well attended with members as far 

away from Florida, Long Island, New Jersey, Brooklyn 

and Staten Island attending. After putting aside the 

normal formalities of the meeting, the members ate 

and ate and ate, l personally voted that there were 
members who knew their way around a buffet. Their 

plates were always wdl holaneed. Wc were entertained 

by a retired member of the NYPI) fete Michaels. who 

has been on all the laic night shows and has entertained 

throughout the country. He brought along his little 

Italian puppet who had everyone laughing till it hurt. 

For those of you who don't make our meetings, talk 

to someone who has. A great time was had by all. It 

was good to see all the old faces (and I mean old) 

whom I haven't seen in a long time. To those of you 

from Florida, I hope you make it hack to your 

concentration camps with golf courses safely. 1 

personally want to wish all our ine,mbers a joyous and 

happy New Year! 
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Here's To Your 
	

Treasurer's 
Health! 
	

Report 
by Awhorl) ,  G DeNatate 	 by A nihony Franzese 

I'd like It] take this opportunity to digress from 
my usual format on health issum, and touch upon 
some issues that could he directly affected by your 
health. 

Al our December meeting we were fortunate 
enough to have Jerry Darriitger and Mikellasenbaig i 

 thim (;cnworth Financial as our guest speakers, Jerry 
addressed the topic of "long: term health care." Many 
of us have not given this issue much thought, even 
though it can have catastrophic consequences on our 
love ones. The prospect of Li Spouse losing their life 
savings in order to afford adequate long-term care 
km any one of us is a real and frightertin.g pc sifhility. 
1 urge our members to consider discussing Ihis 
problem with their loved ones and seeking the advice 
of spixialist like Jerry and Mike or whomever they 
wish to deal with Even if this plan is not to your 
liking because of cost factors, it might be something 
for a younger member of your family to look into. 

Other areas of concern to our members should 
h; living wills, health care proxies. A check 
on your annuities, insurance policies and trust funds 
to insure that they are up to date and List the proper 
beneficiaries is also recommended. 

In he upcoming ntonths 1 will make every 
effort to have guest speakers that will he able to 
address these needs. 

Any one wishing to conlaci Jerry [)arringer 
can do so at 866-582-2431 Ext.46 I 7. 

2007 Dues are now due! Please submit your 
dues as soon as possible. We had what can be 
elassi lied as a very successful 2006. in our next issue, 
I will list all the donations that were given out in 2006. 

The line organizations recognize the NYC 
Verrazano 10-13 Association as in a class by itself. 
Many a 10-13 was attended by one of our Board 
Members and our presence was deeply appreciated. 

I strongly recommend that we support our fund raising 
activities. Our annual gulf outing, which is always a 
higsucce, will again be held at the Bunker Hill Golf 
Course on June IL, 2007. 1 would like to double the 
amount of golfers. As you well know, the proceeds 
from the sponsorships go directly to the Police Relief 
Fund. This year we were able to donate $3.500. We 
would love to reach the $4,000 goal this year. 

Our trips to Atlantic City generate revenue an• 
our organization. There are a few members who make 
donatims above and beyond their dues. This year, 
we were able to give 2 scholarships for the Joseph 
"Buffalo" Bel listri Scholarship Fund, At each 
meeting., members throw a dollar or 2 into the jar for 
this fund. 

At times of need, hopefully our members will 
wniaet us so that appropriate actions can be taken. 

I wish all our members a healthy and 
prosperous New Year. 
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November Meeting 
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Letter of Thanks _from the 
Police Relief Fund 

POLICE RELIEF FUND INC. 
38 1 NORTHERN BOULEVARD 
LONG ISLAND CITY. NEW YORK 11101 161 7 

r718i 626 9211,21 
I-AX I1113172 4)4165 

November 27, 2006 

Mr Richard Commesso 
NYC Verra2ano 10-13 Association 
PO Box. 061725 
Staten Island, NY 10305 

Dear Mr. Commesso: 

Please accept my sincerest gratitude for your donation to the Police Relief Fund. As you know 
any donations we receive are immediately deposrled into the fund to benefit all uniformed 
members of our deparlment, Your donation allows us to expand and supplement our purchase 
of equipmenl to better serve our members and their families. 

enjoyed attending your meeting agarn this year and speaking to your members. 1 was very 
pleased to hear That many had used our services throughout the year and were impressed with 
the services they received and the officers who either transported them or delivered and setup 
their equipment. Our goal has always been to assist the membership during !heir time of need 
and our officers lake groat pride in being able to accomplish this mission. 

Again, thank you and your association for considering us as the recipient 01 Inie donation. As 
always it you or any of your members have any questions or need assistance please give us a 
call al 718-526-9320 and we will do our best to assist you. 

Sincerely . 

Thomas M Deger 
Director 

TMIXirriz 
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November meeting 59-50 Winners! 

,rk;•:^4•. * 

•:•••:•.$ • •••,:• 

Atlantic..  C" Bus  Tri  November JO,. 2006 

•••• 

• ,.. 

•.;: 	 : , :•• 

, : 	f 

Full House! 
L-R: Tony Franzese (Treas.), T. DeNatale (VP), 
Mike Trageser, Director of Ma rketing for 1 larra h 's 
chain, and Rich Commesso (Pres-) 

.1% 

• : 	 .  c. 	• 
: : 	 : 	 :::: • 	 . 	 . 

: 	 :•$; 

' • :. 	 •:• :. • 	 • 	 • 

:••• • 	 • 

:.: • 	 •::. 	 • 	 ::: 

NY Mots General Manager Omar Minaya and 
Verrazano 10143 President Rich Comnicsso at the 
National Law Enforcement Christmas Luncheon 
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NEW YORK CITY VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION'S 

5TH ANNUAL GOLF OUTING 

BUNKER HILL GOLF COURSE 

MONDAY, JUNE 11, 2007 

SPONSOR A TEE OR GREEN 

SEND YOUR BUSINESS CARD OR INFORMATION ALONG WITH $1100 SPONSORSHIP FEE TO: 

NM YORK CITY VERRAZANO 10-13 AssociATtori 

P.O. Box 061725 
STATEN ISLAND, NEW YORK 10306 

TELJFAX# 718-987-6354 

ALL SPONSORSHIP PROCEEDS WILL IW DONATED TO TUFF. 

NYPD POLICE RELIEF FUND 

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SQUAD 

THE POLICE RELIEF FUND EMERGENE:v NIEINICAL SQUAD IS A BENEFIT TIIAT ALL ACTIVE AND RETIRED MEMBERS OE 

'THE SERVICE RECEIVE (THIS BENEFIT INCLUDES NFOUSES, CHILDREN AND PARENTS OE ACTIVE AND RETIRED MEMBERS 

OF THE SERVICE). 

BENEFITS iNCLIDE, BIT ARE NOT LIMITED TO AMBULANCE TO/FROM NEW YORK CITY OF TO 250 mius FROM 

NYC; MEIMC:Al. EQU/PMENT: OXVCEN THERAPY, PULMONARY AID SIJPPLIES, WHEEL CHAIRS, ELECTRICAL. HOSPITAL 

BEDS, CRI 1TCJIKS, CANES, TENS l'NIT TIEERAPV AND OTIIER DIORABLE MEDICAL. EQ11PMENT. 

THE NYC VEIMAZA NO 10-13 AssocIATION IS A CHAPTER OF 	NATIONAL NEW YORK Cirri POLICE DEPARTMENT 

10-13 ORGANIZATIONS, INV. IT IS INCORPORATED AS A NOT-FOR-PROFTI .CORPORAI -ION CINDER 'FHE LAWS OF THE 

S ;Air OF Mork YORK. Tilt OBJEC"TIVES OF THE ASSOCIATION IS TO FURTHER 'THE WELFARE OF ALL HONORABLY 

RET1RF.D AND ACTIVE OFFICERS OF ALA. RANKS OF 111.E. NEW YORK City POLICE DEPARTMENT 1W ENCOURAGING 

SOCIAL, CHAR' IABLE, EDUCATIONAL AND FRATERNAL ACTIVITIES AMONG THE MEMBERSHIP IN THEIR RESPECTIVE 

COMMI!.NIT/ES. 

FOLD AND TEAR HERE 

KEEP A COPY OF Till; FLYER FOIL YOUR TAX RECORDS. TEAR OFF THIS STUB AND Renivi To THE 
N Ye VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION. ALI SPONSORS WILL BE ACKNOWLEDGED UN THE ASSOCIATION'S 

WEB PACE AT IA w.rivroP.com  

SPONSOR NAME 

ADD RE'SS 

 

TOTAL CIIECK AMT 

 

PHONE # 
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NEW YORK CITY VERRAZANO 10-13 AS  

5TII ANNUAL GOLF OUTING 

BUNKER HILL GOLF COURSE 

MONDAY, JUNE 11, 2007 

"RAIN OR SHINE" 
• COWIN ENTA L BREAK FAST • HOT DOGS AT T H E TURN 4  E I A BO RAT E BARBECUE AT THE 19TH HOLE' • 

BEER,  WINE AND SODA • PRIZES FOR LOW SCOR F:S FOR MEN & WO MEN • 50/50 - RAFFLE - PRIZES 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO THE NYC VERRAZANO 10-13 AssocIATioN 

Mail checks for $100 per golfer with this registration form to: 
NYC VERRA lA No 10-13 ASSOCIATION 

PO Box 061725 
STATEN iSLAND, NY 10306 

PI FON EiFAX 718-987-6354 
email: ereuss(rtstrr.com 

 

REGISTRATION FORM 

GOLFER 
	

PHONE 

GOLFER 
	

PHONE 

GOLFER 
	

PHONE 

GOLFER 
	

PHONE 

hlr YOU WW1' illAvE A IIOURSOM E, WE WILL PLACE YOU INTO A FOURSOME 

AND CON! ACII.  YOU ABOUT  YOUR FOIE fRSOM E .4N 1) TEE .F/ME. 

TO SPONSOR A EE a'OX DR GREEN, (.\LL !Ell, NUMBER A BO L (III CON1ACI AN OF 'I 'II E 
COMMII [LE MEMBERS BFLOW. SPOn;SORS'fflys OW $1100 Pr`R GIZFPN oft 'I 

GOLF COMMITTEE 

RICHARD COMMESSO, CHAIRMAN 718-979-1411 
JACK 11 EI AM AN, C(›C, HA ERMAN 718-356-9286 
En ARE] 0. REUSS, CO-C HA ERMAN 917-273-8651 



!Margaret a'cone iosr; in on the OW. 

, 

John 	
iner 

Nemeth, wn 	
of the Joe 

ile114 

Scholarship, -with 1,1-r) 
	

n

Chairman of 

Scholarship Committee Frak Rapacci 

42...John's parents, and President Rich 

C4)U IVIC 



NYC Verrazano 10-13 Association 

Holiday Luncheon  

IMEMENEMEM:MMER4A44. V:14 40... 

	 ese ;Mfg -aimonwm ••• 	 :.:••;;;• 

; :.• 	• • 	 ••:: 	 • •• 

: I' 	 •• • 	 •••• 

4.:* .:P 	: :: : 4 : - 	 , , „ 

::• 

.•4 	 ::: 	 :: 

, 	 • 

iz •R 	 , 

'AIMI111".e.::,.11111rNIMME235W.42  

••:: •4• 	 •••••••• 	 •••••:: 

• 

.:44.:44• 44:• 	 ••* 	 z, 
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NYC Verrazano 10-13 Assodation 

HolicAiri  Luncheon_ 

-14- 

Retired Police Officer Pete Mielrads and friend entertain the membership! 



YC Ve rra a,w / 0 - 13 A ss 0 cia ti n 

Su Doku Challenge 
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7 5 
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4 
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, 2 6 

GAME #1 

3 

T
 

o 9 , 

1 . 

9 

C-"
 1 

I 

) 

k
r) 

1 

GAM E #2 

8 

.CN  ! 

4 
8 3 4 
4 2 8 9 

7 8 
9 

4 

To solve a Su Doku, you must put 
a number, from I to 9, in each 
empty box. Each number must 
appear ONLY ONCE in each 
horizontal row, as well as ONLY 
ONCE in each vertical column 
AND in each of the 3x3 grids. 
Impossible? Not once you get the 
bang of it. 

That's how Su Doku works. 
Try it! 
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